
 

 
PLEASE SUBMIT INFINITE CAMPUS ATTENDANCE WITHIN TEN MINUTES OF START OF EACH CLASS 
PERIOD.ENTRIES FOR THE DAILY E-BULLETIN ARE DUE BY END OF LUNCH AT LEAST ONE DAY PRIOR 
TOjon_shigaki@notes.k12.hi.us 

 

BREAKFAST/SNACK:   PORK SAUSAGE PATTY, STEAMED RICE OR CEREAL CHOICE WITH TOAST.  
LUNCH: HAMBURGER STEAK WITH GRAVY, STEAMED RICE, SALAD BAR AND FRUIT 
CHOICE.CAFETERIA MONITORS: report after period 4. Failure to report may result in detention hours.  TODAY’s 
MONITORS ARE: Ian Chapital, Jacqueline Chirino Cruz, Titus Chong, Hoohu Church.  Wednesday's monitors 
are:  Troy Concepcion, Tyrone Concepcion, Kyron Consignado, and Gabrielle Corpuz. 

TODAY IS 
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 3, 2019 

Regular Schedule: 
7, 1, RECESS, 

2, 3, LUNCH, 4 

DAILY BULLETIN BROADCASTED LIVE DAILY ON CHANNEL 46.  If no TV 
access, please read this Daily Bulletin to your class.  Mahalo! 
 
Membership in the National Honor Society is open to Juniors and Seniors. To be eligible 
for membership, each member must carry a minimum of a 3.7 cumulative grade point 
average. After first-semester report cards come out, sophomores and juniors who meet this 
initial criterion will be invited to submit an application detailing their academic awards and 
honors, community service activities and the leadership positions held, both in and out of 
school.  The Lahainaluna Staff is asked to evaluate the students that they know based on 
leadership, character and community service.  Finally, the six-member NHS Faculty Council 
(the faculty advisor is the sixth, non-voting member) reviews students’ applications and 
teacher input, to determine which candidates will be offered membership. 
 
In recent years, several students have received letters in the mail from scammers offering 
membership to various 'honor societies'. The scammers ask for a membership fee plus money 
to purchase special cords or stoles or other "recognition wear". Again, this is a scam, and 
students will not be allowed to wear these items during LHS commencement ceremonies. 
There is only ONE Lahainaluna Chapter of the National Honor Society. The current advisor is 
Ms. Olson. Any communication about NHS will come through the school because it is 
expensive to send letters home.  
  
If you have questions, please contact Ms Olson at ashley.olson@k12.hi.us 
Please do not be a victim of a scam artist- do NOT send money to them. NHS dues are $10 per 
year and the ONLY people who pay dues have been inducted into NHS and the ONLY people 
who collect them are the treasurer or the advisor. 
 
Please support Kokoro Yamazaki as she is vying for the crown of the 67th 
Chrysanthemum Festival, a Japanese cultural event that raises funds for scholarships and the 
historical preservation programs of the sponsor, Maui’s Sons and Daughters of the Nisei 
Veterans.  The Chrysanthemum Ball and Festival have been a major source of funding for 
annual scholarships. The Maui AJA Veterans provided hundreds of scholarships over the 
years.  The Sons and Daughters pledged to use its share to continue the tradition of providing 
scholarships to worthy Maui high school graduates, and it honors the veterans group by 
retaining its name in the financial aid effort. Funds are distributed through the Maui’s Sons 
and Daughters of the Nisei Veterans / Maui AJA Veterans Scholarship Program.  The queen 
of the festival is the contestant who raises the most money through ticket sales so we need 
your help! For tickets, please see Kokoro. Arigatou! 
 
SENIORS:  Your class homecoming shirts are available at Mr. H's Room H103 during lunch 
from today to September 6th.  The price is $20. Support the Class of 2020! 
 
Music Department Parent Night: Save the date! The Music Department will be having their 
annual parent night on Monday, September 9th 7:00pm at the cafeteria.  We look forward to 
seeing you! 
 
The Realtors Association of Maui and the Lahaina Fire Dept. will be painting Lahaina 
Intermediate School’s door so building are easily identifiable by color. If you have artistic 
ability and want to earn some community service hours, they would like to paint inspirational 
sayings on some of the doors. The date is September 14th from 8am-12pm at Lahaina 
Intermediate. Anyone interested can contact Guy Harshman at gharshman@ortc.com Aloha! 
 
Feeling creative? The Lahainaluna PTSA is pleased to announce that Lahainaluna students 
will once again have an opportunity to participate in National PTA’s Reflections Art Program. 
Students may submit creative work in up to six art categories: Visual Arts, Photography, 
Literature, Music Composition, Dance Choreography, and Film Production. Entries must be 
inspired by the 2019-2020 theme of  “Look Within”. 
 
All students must follow the general participation rules, as well as rules for each arts category. 
These rules and the student entry form can be found in the school library, or downloaded 
below, or you may email LahainalunaPTSA@gmail.com to request this information. Entries 

may be turned in to the SAC Office or you can contact the PTSA for other drop off options.  
The deadline to submit entries is November 23, 2019. 
 
Duke's Beach House 8th annual Holiday T-shirt Contest Design Contest 2019:  It's that 
time of year again! Duke's is looking for an original design for a men's, women's or unisex t-
shirt incorporating Duke's beach house and the holiday/Christmas season on Maui.  The 
subjects could be Hawaiian flora, fauna, or natural elements; holiday graphics; icons of the 
Maui lifestyle; Duke's Beach House and Duke Kahanamoku's interests.  Depictions of Duke 
Kahanamoku himself are not encouraged.  Submissions will be accepted from Monday August 
12th to Friday, September 13th 2019.  For more information, go to dukesmaui.com/t-shirt-
contest/  

Beach cleanup community service opportunity:  Yvette Celiz, a graduate from Lahainaluna 
High School , currently employed at Sheraton Maui and an active member of the West Maui 
Community Plan Advisory Committee is hosting a beach clean-up day on Friday, September 
27th from 4:30pm to 7:00pm.  For more information, please contact Yvette at 
yvette.celiz@sheraton.com  Mahalo! 

COUNSELORS CORNER: 

Hey Juniors and Seniors!  We have currently schedule 2 military presentations at lunch in 
September. No passes are needed because it will be during lunch. Please mark your calendars 
if you want to attend. Marines Presentation - Thursday, September 5 @ lunch.  Navy 
Presentation - Wednesday, September 11 @ lunch.  If you have any questions, please let Miss 
Kristy know. 

CLUB CHATTER: 
To all students who signed up for Book Club, our first meeting will be in the back room of 
the library today during lunch. We are looking for a wonderful year of literature, socializing, 
and snacks. Hope to see you there! 
 
LHS Filipino Club: We are inviting all students of Filipino ancestry and to anyone who is 
interested to know more about Filipinos in Hawaii to attend a general membership meeting on 
Tuesday, September 3, 2019 at Mr. Ancheta's room P 7 during lunch. We will elect the new 
set of officers and discuss upcoming activities. For further information, contact Jumar Dela 
Cruz. 
 
SPORTS SHORTS: 
Support our JV and Varsity Girls Volleyball team as they face Kamehameha Schools Maui at 
Ka'ulaheanuiokamoku Gymnasium tonight.  JV first serve is at 4:30pm and Varsity's first 
serve is 6:00pm.   I mua Lahainaluna! 
 
Girls Softball: 
Off season strength, conditioning and drills will start the week of September 11th for anyone 
interested in JV and Varsity Softball.  Physical and Consent forms are to be completed, 
updated and turned in to the Trainers Office before any participation.  Blank forms are 
available at the main office and trainers room. Here are the dates: 
 
Strengthening and Conditioning  
Wednesdays and Fridays 
430-530pm 
Saturdays  
12-1pm 
 
The Dress Code are: 
Long workouts tights/pants 
An LHS Shirts (Red, White, Gray) 
Running Shoes  
 
Bring a water bottle.    
Any questions contact Coach Lei Nakamura via text at 344-5084. Mahalo. 
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